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I am writing this barely a week after our last meeting as I am going on a holiday and won't be back in time to write something before Jackie has to get our newsletter out. 





Last week I spoke to the Caloundra Embroiders who were very interested in our Club (many attended our last International Women's Day Breakfast and of course do our Breast Care Cushions and drainage bags) and they were particularly interested in our Birthing Kits Project. They donated us $100.00 to that project and there were also some members of the Quilters present who gave me some more soaps so all looks good for our next workshop.





Both sections of the Club were interested in knowing when our assembly day is and they are sure some members would be happy to help us in putting the kits together.





This month due to members being away we won't be having our regular Board meeting but will be in touch via email and on the 31st August, myself, Vicki, Dianne and Judy will attend a training day on our new roles. We will report back next meeting.





Trust this finds you all well,





Coral Brown


President





Human beings who leave behind them no great achievements, but only a sequence of small kindnesses, have not wasted lives.


Charlotte Gray, b. 1937 President





FINANCE & FUNDRAISING REPORT





20 August, Café Mediterranean





Due to various commitments only Jacqui Donaldson, Bev Barton and myself attended. 





Frances Whiting is unable to accept our invitation to be our IWD guest speaker unfortunately, however wished us every success.  We had quite a lot of discussion about alternate guest speakers and have a few more ideas, including Dawn Fraser.  After feedback from several board members and FFR committee members we are sending an invitation to Norma McRae.  If Norma accepts our invitation I will broach our concerns of her being sent on a Red Cross mission at short notice.





We are still pursing the Caloundra RSL as the venue.  Karon Graham will make a submission on our behalf.  Hopefully I'll have more to report very soon. 





Jacqui Donaldson has tentatively booked Caloundra Cinema for "Australia" for the week after the Premiere, however if Caloundra Outriggers don't take the Premiere then we're in.  A report will be given on this event next Tuesday night at the general meeting.





Bev Barton suggested we set a goal of approximately how much we would like to raise for the year and recommended that we try and obtain a list of coming events in the Caloundra area with a view to participating in some small way to raise funds for our club, rather than just relying on the bigger functions solely.  We thought perhaps we may be able to access lists of events through the Chambers of Commerce or the Council.  If anyone can assist in this regard it would be most appreciated.





Bev also raised the importance of fellowship as well as fundraising. 





We talked about the possibility of a ball in about July or August next year with a Roaring 20s/Art Deco theme.  Ambitious, but I am hoping Bev and Anne, with their expertise in this area, will take the reigns and conduct a feasibility study.  What do you think ladies?





Anne will also be reporting at our meeting on a small Hats ‘n High Tea fundraiser booked for October.


 


For those who don’t know Jacqui Donaldson will be absent for the next 3 1/2 months while she and her husband Ian and another couple travel to Europe.  We hope you have a wonderful trip Jacqui and look forward to hearing all about it on your return.


 


Thanks once again for all your support girls.





Lyn Colautti, Committee Chair





STATUS OF WOMEN & SERVICE REPORT


2nd August, Simone’s home.





We discussed funding needs for both the Sonshine Sanctuary and the Addis Ababa Fistula hospital in Ethiopia.





Our recommendation for the club’s consideration is funding for $2000 for the Sonshine Sanctuary and $ 300 for the fistula hospital.


 


“It is estimated that 8,000 women in Ethiopia alone, suffer obstetric fistulae each year..”  A pregnant woman with a badly positioned baby or with a small or malformed pelvis may be in labour for several days without help. In many cases the prolonged labour results in a tear in the bladder and sometimes in the rectum, referred to as a fistula. The woman suffers permanent incontinence and is commonly rejected by her village. An Australian doctor Dr Catherine Hamlin from Sydney set up the hospital in the early 1970’s and along with her husband perfected the successful surgical technique to repair fistulae. The Hamlins wanted the fistula hospital to provide a safe haven for women where they could be treated free of charge.





Sonshine Sanctuary. Our recommendation to the club is to donate $2000 which would go towards for eg. $30 will buy a single lady fresh meat and fruit/vegies for 24hrs and $70 will put a child disrupted by domestic violence into the local school with uniforms, books, shoes, a week of lunch munchies or $500 would cover electricity/ phone costs for a month.





Letters have been sent to local businesses requesting soap donations for the next round of birthing kits.





We have had an urgent request for more breast care cushions from 2 Brisbane hospitals (one hospital could use at least 30 a month)





We sent a letter of congrats to Coral Brown and the “Caloundra Chicks” on their fantastic efforts re the Kokoda Challenge recently !





Next meeting Sat 4th Oct 9am at 30 Pheasant St Buderim





Simone Ricketts, Committee Chair 





NEW MEMBER PROFILE





PRESIDENT’S REPORT
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PROGRAMME, PUBLIC RELATIONS & UNITED NATIONS COMMITTEE REPORT


The Committee did not meet as scheduled on 19th July.  The next meeting will be Tuesday 16 September at 5:45pm at the Kawana Hotel.


Kelly Davis will be the guest speaker at our September dinner meeting.  Kelly is the Chaplain for the Meridian State College and as part of that role develops and implements a number of programs for girls of different ages with the aim of increasing self esteem and self confidence and establishing friendships.  If you would like to read more about Kelly, the Chaplaincy Service and the programs she is involved with you there is a lengthy email from her at that club address.


Jackie Leske, Committee Chair





Desley Melrose





Desley was born and bred in Brisbane.





Desley left school at fifteen after Junior (equivalent to Year 10 these days) and started work immediately in an insurance company.  In those days it was very rare for a girl to complete high school – let alone go on to higher education.  A good job in a bank or an insurance company was considered an ideal occupation for a girl until she got married.





After working for the insurance company for eight years and in her early twenties Desley moved to Melbourne where she joined the Reader’s Digest as a secretary.





After a year in Melbourne she was transferred to the Reader’s Digest office in Sydney and was trained and employed as a production editor.  It was while she was living in Sydney that she met her life-long partner, Ron.  Desley and Ron had a son in 1972.





In 1973 Desley and her baby son returned to Brisbane where she bought a house and lived until her “sea-change” move to Caloundra.





While in Brisbane Desley returned to school to do Senior at evening classes - to matriculate to University.  The next few years were spent at University.  She graduated in 1979 with a Bachelor of Arts and a Diploma in Education.





1980 saw Desley join TAFE in Queensland where she worked firstly as a teacher and later as an Associate Director at the Southbank Institute.





In 1998 Desley resigned from TAFE and established WebWay an e-publishing and web development business.  WebWay gave her the opportunity to utilise the publishing and computing skills which she had developed throughout her working life.





Then came the “sea-change”.





Desley’s son had been living in Caloundra and, of course, was visited very often by his parents.  Desley and Ron fell in love with this part of the Sunshine Coast – who doesn’t? – and decided to move to Caloundra permanently. Desley and her son bought the Blue Orchid Thai restaurant which Steven is managing. Desley and Ron moved to Aroona in February 2008.  Desley is trying to enjoy “retirement” but is finding the restaurant business is keeping her very busy.  However, if truth be told, she is really enjoying the new challenge and both she and Ron love life in Caloundra.
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Next Dinner Meeting





When�
Where�
What�
�
Tuesday 2nd Sep


6:00 pm�
Café Mediterranean�
General Dinner Meeting


If you are unable to attend or wish to bring along a guest please contact Jackie Leske by 5:00pm Monday 1st September on 0402 024 342 or � HYPERLINK "mailto:jackqueline@gmail.com" ��jackqueline@gmail.com�. �
�






Founded in 1919, Zonta International is a global organization of executives and professionals working together to advance the status of women worldwide through service and advocacy. Zonta members volunteer their time, talents and money to local and international service projects, as well as scholarship and award programs aimed at furthering women's education, leadership and youth development.





Happy Birthday to Jan Colless (23 September) and 


Judy McArdle (28 September)
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Coral Brown
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Simone Ricketts
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Organisation, Membership & Classification:


Diane Hook





Director


Public Relations, Communications & United Nations:


Jackie Leske











Upcoming Events & Reminders





When�
Where�
What�
�
Tuesday


2nd September


6:00 pm�
Café Mediterranean


55 Bulcock St, Caloundra�
Dinner Meeting


Please remember:


If your name begins with the letter A, B, C, D, or E please bring a raffle prize along to a dinner meeting between now and December. That way we should have plenty of raffle prizes for the coming months.  Raffle prizes can be anything at all but should not cost any more than about $10.00.


Any information you may have about previous bursary recipients for Joan Fitzgerald and the Status of Women and Service Committee.


If you are unable to attend or wish to bring along a guest please contact Jackie Leske by 5:00pm on Monday 1st September on 0402 024 342 or � HYPERLINK "mailto:jackqueline@gmail.com" ��jackqueline@gmail.com�.  If you do not give your apologies on time you will be expected to pay for your meal.�
�
Tuesday 16th September 5:45 pm�
Kawana Hotel�
Public Relations, Communications and United Nations


Committee members who are unable to attend this meeting should advise Jackie Leske�
�
Wednesday 17th September


6:00 pm�
Café Mediterranean


55 Bulcock St, Caloundra�
Committee Meeting - Finance & Fundraising�Committee members who are unable to attend this meeting should advise Lyn Colautti �
�
Saturday


4th October


9:00 am�
30 Pheasant Street, Buderim�
Committee Meeting - Status of Women and Service


Committee members who are unable to attend this meeting should advise Simone Ricketts�
�
To be advised�
To be advised�
Organisation & Membership


Committee members who are unable to attend this meeting should advise Di Hook�
�
Sunday


16th November


Lunch�
Corbould Park


Pierce Ave, Caloundra�
Mary Henzell’s Race Day


More details to be provided shortly.�
�
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CLUB DIARY

















How to Access the Club Email Address





Members can access the email address by:


Go to � HYPERLINK "http://www.gmail.com" ��www.gmail.com�


Enter user name zontaclubcaloundra


Enter password yellowrose





Don’t hesitate to contact me if you have any questions or troubles.  (Mobile 0402 024 342 Home 5485 2564 email jackqueline@gmail.com).





Any members who do not have easy access to the internet and who wish to read any of the emails should contact me and I should be able to arrange for a paper copy of the email to be sent out to you.





Jackie Leske, PPRCUN Committee








CLUB EMAILS











news





International Day of Peace  - 21 September





The International Day of Peace, established by a United Nations resolution in 1981 to coincide with the opening of the General Assembly, was first observed on the third Tuesday of September 1982. In establishing the International Day of Peace, the United Nations General Assembly resolution said that the International Day of Peace was intended





 "…to devote a specific time to concentrate the efforts of the United Nations and its Member States, as well as of the whole of mankind, to promoting the ideals of peace and to giving positive evidence of their commitment to peace in all viable ways… (The International Day of Peace) should be devoted to commemorating and strengthening the ideals of peace both within and among all nations and peoples." and  "…will serve as a reminder to all peoples that our Organization, with all its limitations, is a living instrument in the service of peace and should serve all of us here within the Organization as a constantly pealing bell reminding us that our permanent commitment, above all interests or differences of any kind, is to peace.  May this Peace Day indeed be a day of peace."





An amended Resolution adopted in 2001 permanently fixed the date of the International Day of Peace to 21 September, beginning in 2002, the 20th anniversary.





    “The Assembly, reaffirming the contribution that the observance and celebration  of the International Day of Peace make in strengthening the ideals of peace and alleviating tensions and causes of conflict, (decided that) beginning with the fifty-seventh session, the Day should be observed on 21 September each year, with this date to be brought to the attention of all people for the celebration and observance of peace





Read more on the Zonta International website http://www.zonta.org/site/PageServer?pagename=mr_internationaldayofpeace


	





SPECIAL REQUESTS





news CONTINUED...





CALLING ALL MEMBERS!


I hope some of you may be able to assist with the task of compiling a folder with the information of all of our previous Bursary Recipients.


If possible, it would be wonderful if you are able to provide full details with a photo, but as this is the ultimate, I would be happy with a contact so we can chase up this information.


Could you bring anything you may have to the next meeting please?


Many thanks


Joan Fitzgerald - On behalf of SOW Committee








Emails of Interest Received by the Club





Zonta International


District 22 Memo and Newsletter





General Interest


Dragons Abreast Newsletter August 2008





Guest Speaker - Kelly Davis - Meridian state College, Chaplain - Information about Chaplaincy Service and Girls Group Program





NEWS from zonta international





Zonta International Congratulates UNIFEM Executive Director Noeleen Heyzer on Appointment as Under-Secretary-General to Head the UN Economic and Social Commission for Asia and the Pacific (ESCAP)





Noeleen Heyzer is the first women to be appointed Executive Secretary of the Economic Commission for Asia and the Pacific (ESCAP) in Bangkok with the rank of Under-Secretary-General.  Since 1994 Noeleen Heyzer has held the position Executive Director of the United Nations Development Fund for Women (UNIFEM). Read more on the website http://www.zonta.org/site/PageServer?pagename=press.








News from the Office for the Status of Women


Report finds women uncertain about retirement





A new report, Women’s Experiences of Paid Work and Planning for Retirement, was released by the Minister for the Status of Women, Tanya Plibersek.  It reveals many mature Australian women were uncertain about their retirement due to a lack of confidence in their financial future.





The research which was commissioned by the Office for Women examines the potential issues affecting women’s decisions to retire and their experiences in retirement.  The research draws on the findings from the Australian Longitudinal Study on Women’s Health which surveys 40,000 women in three age groups, and focuses on data from women aged 53‑58.





The report findings suggest present generations of younger women need evidence-based information and advice about financial planning.


The research report Women’s Experiences of Paid Work and Planning for Retirement report is available for free online at http://www.ofw.facsia.gov.au/.





INTERNATIONAL DATES





NEWS FROM DISTRICT 22


Extract of Memo from District 22 Governor Vicki Varthas - Exciting Times Ahead





Two of our well known and respected members from the District have been appointed to International positions for the coming biennium – Denise Conroy from the Zonta Club of Brisbane East Inc has been appointed as the Chairman of Legislative Awareness and Advocacy and Jane O’Brien from the Zonta Club of Redcliffe Inc has been appointed as a committee member on the Organisation, Membership and Classification Committee.





Our first Newsletter published by Jane Truscott as the District PR Chairman is [available] for you to read and distribute. 





Our District 22 website’s domain name has been registered and arrangements have been made for hosting our website.





The first District Board meeting will be held in Brisbane on the weekend of August 23rd and 24th. At this meeting, Area Directors will be provided updated copies of the District Directory, Committee brochures, and posters for the Breast Care Cushions and “What is Zonta” business cards for distribution to all their clubs.





Don’t forget though that the dates have been set for our Inaugural District 22 Conference 25th to 27th September 2009. We are looking forward to the challenge of creating an exciting program and organising guest speakers that will help us all learn more about the service and advocacy agenda that has been set down for the coming biennium.





It was agreed that members would be asked to make a voluntary contribution to ZI for the remaining part of this year and that there would be a fee increase in 2009. There was much discussion during the session and the outcome was that the ZI Treasurer/Secretary Gloria Stootman Wristen will be writing to all clubs outlining how individuals/ clubs could respond to this motion. I understand that some clubs at Convention discussed and were going back to members and suggesting that individuals could either personally contribute this voluntary donation or that they would put it to their members that it could be paid from their administration funds rather than requesting members to consider the voluntary contribution. I must stress that ZI will be communicating the mechanisms for this to occur within the next month.





NB The entire memo and the newsletter are available to members via the Club email address.
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